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10th July, 2023

Ms Fay Ong

Senior Development Planner
Cumberland City Council

P.O. Box 42, Merrylands NSW 2160

Subject: Objection against Propesed Organic Waste Transfer Station

Dear Fay,

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing as a concered resident in response to the
proposed Organic Waste Transfer Station to be located at 109A Church Street, Lidcombe.

I am deeply concerned that the installation of such a facility so close to the newly built
apartment complex where I reside, and other residential areas, will lead to a plethora of
issues. This proposed location is merely 180 metres away from our homes, a proximity that
I and many others find alarming.

The proposed rubbish tip, due to its very nature, is likely to cause significant disturbances
in our community. The daily operations of such a facility involve heavy traffic of waste
disposal vehicles which will certainly cause traffic congestion, particularly in our small
community streets. The station will inevitably generate noise, odour, and air pollution
which will negatively affect the living conditions in our neighbourhood.

Moreover, the existence of the tip will undoubtedly attract pests, creating a significant
health concern for all residents living nearby. It is widely known that pests can contribute
to the spread of various diseases, and as such, their potential increase in our area is
alarming.

A waste disposal facility should ideally be located far from residential areas, where it
cannot pose such threats to residents' daily lives and health. The proposed location
contradicts this basic principle. It is of utmost importance that this matter is reconsidered
and a more appropriate site is selected, keeping in mind the concerns of those most
affected — the local residents.

Furthermore, I believe that it is essential to consult with the residents of the area before
making such significant decisions that will impact their lives. It is our right to be involved
in discussions and decisions about changes to our living environment.

I kindly request that the Cumberland City Council reconsider the planned location of the
Organic Waste Transfer Station. It is crucial that we maintain the quality of life for all
residents and ensure a safe, clean, and peaceful environment for our community.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I am confident that the Cumberland City
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Council will take these concerns into account and make a decision that best serves the
interests of the local community.

Kind Regards,
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